
File No. 19-0078 

AD HOC COMMITTEE ON COMPREHENSIVE JOB CREATION PLAN REPORT relative 
to a review of the Los Angeles Business Council Institute (LABCi) Small Business Feasibility 
Study (aka Compete4LA) and analysis of the development and implementation of a regional 
procurement program. 

Recommendations for Council action, pursuant to Motion (Krekorian - Harris-Dawson): 

INSTRUCT the Chief Legislative Analyst (CLA), with the assistance of the Attorney, City 
Administrative Officer (CAO), Chief Procurement Officer, and Information Technology Agency, 
to review the LABCi Small Business Feasibility Study (Compete4LA) and report within 90 days 
with the following: 

a. Analysis and assessment of efficiencies or benefits that could be achieved through 
development of a regional procurement portal jointly operated by public and private sector 
partners as discussed and described in the LABCi Small Business Feasibility Study. 

b. Analysis and assessment of a potential legal framework for implementing a regional 
procurement program and the potential to form a Joint Powers Authority or other governing 
structure to oversee a regional procurement platform. 

c. Assessment of overall budgetary needs necessary to implement the proposed regional 
procurement program. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the CAO nor the CLA has completed a financial analysis of 
this report. 

Community Impact Statement: None submitted. 

SUMMARY 

At a special meeting held on January 30, 2019, the Ad Hoc Committee on Comprehensive Job 
Creation Plan considered Motion (Krekorian- Harris-Dawson) relative to an instruction to the CLA 
to review the LABCi Small Business Feasibility Study (Compete4LA) and report within 90 days 
with an analysis and assessment of: benefits that could be achieved through development of a 
regional procurement portal, and the potential legal framework and overall budgetary needs 
necessary to implement a regional procurement program. 

Mary Leslie, President of the Los Angeles Business Council (LABC), and Brad Cox and Bob 
Graziano of the LABC Board of Directors, provided a overview of the LABC's report and an in­
depth presentation on the matter, and responded to related questions from the Committee. 

After consideration, and after providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee 
approved the recommendations in the Motion. This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its 
consideration. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
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PJ 
MEMBER VOTE 
KREKORIAN: YES 
BLUVIEI\FIELD: YES 
HARRIS-DAWSON: YES 

REW 1/30/19 ALEN0.19-0078 

-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS-


